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Dear Parish Family, 
 

Today we celebrate the Feast of the Presentation of the Lord.  Traditionally today is also called 

Candlemas Day.   In the pre-Vatican II Liturgy, on this day the priest blessed all the candles 

that would be used throughout the year. 
 

Today is also the World Day for Consecrated Life.  Please pray for all those who have made 

commitments to the consecrated life, especially those from Little Flower and those who attend 

Little Flower–Sister Sheila Hackett, OP, Sister Mary Catherine Duffy, SP, and Sister Therese 

Whitsett, SP.  May they continue to be inspired by Jesus Christ and respond generously to 

God's gift of their vocation. 
 

Monday, February 3, is the feast of St. Blaise, Bishop and Martyr.  Because St. Blaise saved a 

choking child, he is the patron saint for healing diseases of the throat, and, therefore, the 

blessing of throats is associated with the feast of St. Blaise.  The blessing of throats will be incorporated into the final blessing of Mass 

today.  However, throats will be individually blessed during Monday’s 5:30 p.m. Mass.   
 

Thanks to all who attended last Sunday’s Little Flower School Open House.  Special thanks to Elizabeth Mann and Lauren Lay from 

our school marketing committee who organized and chaired the event and Michelle Dunahee who coordinated social media publicity.  

Also, special thanks to the teachers, the School Commission, and parent and student volunteers.  Besides school families and 

prospective school families, several parishioners and other visitors also took the opportunity to visit Little Flower School, including a 

graduate of the Class of 1942 who had not been inside Little Flower School in many years.   
 

If you were unable to attend, you are most welcome to contact the school to make arrangements to visit and tour the school.  Again, I 

especially want to invite the parents of any prospective students, including those whose children are still too young for school, to 

contact the school to visit and tour the school.  Please feel free to invite others who may be searching for a school for their family to 

contact the school.  For many families, vouchers have made Little Flower Catholic School more affordable than ever.   
 

We are hosting a Stop the Bleed Class on Thursday, February 13, at 7:00 p.m.  This class is to help prepare anyone assist in the event 

of a medical emergency in which someone is severely bleeding.  It is highly recommended for ushers, greeters, coaches, and parish 

staff.  Please consider attending this class.  You can find more information elsewhere in the Theresean. 
 

I would also highly recommend that our "young at heart" parishioners consider attending the Senior Prom on Saturday, February 8, 

following the 5:00 p.m. Mass.  The 8th grade class plans and hosts this event. They have been working very hard to plan a wonderful 

evening for the Seniors in our parish.  It is open to anyone over the age of 55.  It's a great opportunity to spend time with some of our 

young parishioners.  There is more information elsewhere in the Theresean.   
 

In last Sunday’s Theresean, we omitted two Scecina students who are graduates of Little Flower who achieved high honors for the 

second quarter:  Fatima Quintero and Dania Ruiz.   
 

Finally, in my homily last Sunday, I challenged everyone to read the Sunday readings before coming to Sunday Eucharist.  Beginning 

today, the readings for the following week will be posted in the Theresean.   
 

Have a wonderful week. 
 

fr. bob 

 
 

We remember our 

parishioner, Anne Sitzman 

Elam Hook who passed 

away on January 23, and whose funeral liturgy was celebrated 

at St. Roch Church on January 31.  Anne was 52 years old and 

would help make all of the costumes that were used in our 

school musicals.  She was also very active for many years 

working the Hamburger and Hot Dog Booth at our 

Summerfest!  Many of her relatives are parishioners here or 

have connections to Little Flower, including her parents, Bob 

and Mary Sitzman, her children, Gabe (Meredith) Elam and 

Sarah Elam,  her sister and brother in law, Mary and Kurt 

Hunt, her aunt, Nancy Glawatz, and her cousin, Zach Glawatz.  

We extend our prayers and condolences to each of them and to 

all of Anne’s family and friends during this difficult time.  

May God welcome Anne into his eternal glory.  
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

      Readings for February 8 and 9 

     Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

      Isaiah 58:7-10 

      1 Corinthians 2:1-5 

      Matthew 5:13-16 
 

The next Baptism Preparation Class is 

Monday, February 3, at 7:00 p.m. in 

the Parish Center.  This class is required 

for parents who are requesting baptism 

for their child and have not previously 

attended a preparation class. Please call the parish center at 

317-357-8352 to let us know you plan to attend. Plan ahead, as 

the next class will not take place until April. 
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For the Week of February 3 - 9, 2020 
  

03 February Monday  

 5:30 p.m. Fr. Larry Moran 

04 February Tuesday  

 5:30 p.m. Roland Sharp by Diane and Ron Sharp 

05 February Wednesday  

 5:30 p.m. Judy Moss by Bob and Bobbie Lawless 

06 February Thursday  

 5:30 p.m. Jack Gilmore by Joe and Martha Finneran  

07 February Friday 

 8:30 a.m. Katie White by Michelle Maio Venezia 

 5:30 p.m. No Communion Service 

08 February Saturday – Vigil of The 5th Sunday of 

Ordinary Time 

 5:00 p.m. For the People 

09 February Sunday – The Fifth Sunday of Ordinary Time 

 9:30 a.m. John David Woods by Cindy and David Woods 

 6:00 p.m. Carlos Pedrazza by Deysi, Alvaro, Debbie 

Pedrazza 

   

 
 

February 2 - 9, 2020 
 

DAY ROOM TIME GROUP 

Sunday Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 School 10:30 a.m. Religious Ed 

 School  10:30 a.m. RCIA for Children 

 Duffey Hall 10:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

 Church 5:00 p.m. Youth Choir Practice/ 

Sing at 6 p.m. Mass 

 Youth Room 7:00 p.m. Super Bowl Party  

Monday St. Patrick 11:30 a.m. SVDP 

 St. Therese 6:30 p.m. Soul Core 

 St. Patrick 7:00 p.m. Baptism Class  

 Duffey Hall 7:00 p.m. Bible Study 

Tuesday St. Therese 9:30 a.m. Legion of Mary 

 Church 7:00 p.m. Choir 

 Off-Site 7:00 p.m. RCIA 

Wednesday St. Patrick  7:00 p.m. School Commission 

Thursday Duffey Hall 7:00 p.m. Ladies Club 

 St. Therese 8:00 p.m. AA 

Friday Church  Wedding Rehearsal  

Saturday Church 2:30 p.m. Wedding 

 Duffey Hall 6:00 p.m. Senior Prom 

 Blood Pressure Checks after all Masses.  

Sunday Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 School 10:30 a.m. Religious Ed 

 School  10:30 a.m. RCIA for Children 

 Duffey Hall 10:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

 St. Patrick 7:00 p.m. Young Adult Bible 

Study 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Altar Servers, Eucharistic Ministers & Lectors 
A new schedule will be coming out soon for March, April, and May.  If 
you have away dates or changes in your profile please let us know. 
  

 Altar Servers please contact Lisa Gibbons at 

lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org or 317-658-6550. 

 Eucharistic Ministers please contact Ron Sharp at 

duvkote@aol.com  or leave a message at 317-356-3488. 

 Lectors please contact Diane Sharp at dmsharp02@aol.com or 

leave a message at 317-356-3488. 
 

The deadline date is February 7. Thank you for your service in this 
ministry. 

 

PLEASE CONSIDER REMEMBERING  
LITTLE FLOWER PARISH AND SCHOOL 

 IN YOUR ESTATE PLANNING. 

 

 
(grades 8 thru 12) 

 

Youth Choir – New Members are always welcome! 
 

Sunday, February 2:       Meet at 5:00 p.m. to sing 6:00 p.m. Mass. 

Sunday, February 16:   Practice in church – 7:00 p.m. until 8:15 p.m. 
  

There will be a Super Bowl gathering  for all youth in grades 
8 thru 12 here at Little Flower in the basement of the parish 
center following 6 p.m. Mass on February 2.  We have a new 
TV available for Super Bowl viewing!  Plan now to attend.   
Pizza will be provided.  Parents should plan to pick kids up 
at their convenience but no later than 9:00 p.m. 
 

The Adventuresome Group will meet 

on Wednesday, February 12, following 

the 11:00 a.m. Mass.  This month we 

will get in touch with our creative side by 

painting.  Our parishioner, Angel Adorey, 

will show all of us how to make a 

beautiful heart picture!  You don’t want to miss out on the fun, 

so plan on joining us and bring a friend!.  Please call the 

Parish Center, 317-357-8352, if you plan on attending!    
 

Our next session meets Sunday 
Feb. 23, after the 6 p.m. Mass, in 
the parish center. We will discuss 
chapter 4, "The Prayer Process," 
p.85-109. Please work the 

crossword puzzle on page 109. 
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Please keep our ill and homebound parishioners in 
your thoughts and prayers, especially the following 
people who have requested prayers for various 
reasons:   
 

Bill Ajamie, Karen Ajamie, Esther Capps, Rita Foley, 
Ed Galluzzi, Roberta Galluzzi, Gene Miller, Joe Swift,  
Dave Parris, Denice Rose, Martha Haddin, Gary Walters, Haydee 
Gloria, Mary Shea, Charles Aughe, Fr. Paul Koetter, Margie Greene, 
Pat Sweeney, Molly Hahn.  
  

If you get a chance, please send them a card or a note. It will really 
brighten their day. This week we especially want to remember: 
 

Floretta Burton 

11050 Presbyterian Dr., Room 3308,  

Indianapolis, IN 46226 
 

If you or someone in your family is ill or serving our country and 
would like their name listed in the bulletin so others can pray for 
them, please contact Peggy Clegg at 317-357-8352 or 
pclegg@littleflowerparish.org. 

 

On Thursday, February 13 there will 

be a Stop the Bleed class at 7:00 p.m. 

in the Parish Center.  This class is to 

prepare anyone to assist in the event of 

a medical emergency in which someone is severely bleeding.  

Anyone is welcome to attend this class but it would be 

especially beneficial to those involved in youth sports, ushers, 

greeters, or volunteers in school.   Please e-mail or call Peggy 

Clegg at 317-357-8352 or pclegg@littleflowerparish.org if 

you plan to attend.  A count is needed so that Emergency 

Medical Services can provide enough teachers for this class.   
 

Ladies Club News 
 Join the Ladies Club Thursday, February 6, for a 

fun evening of art and wine (or just critique the 
artist’s attempt to create, and visit no pressure!).  
Business meeting will begin at 7 p.m.  Wine and 
Canvas will begin around 7:30 p.m.  Angel Adorey 
will lead the art experience.  Cost is $10 per artist. 
Please RSVP if you plan to participate in the 
painting so we will have enough supplies. Text 317-
918-0997 or email moodyak1@yahoo.comm by 
January 31.  

 
 

 The Ladies Club is sponsoring a trip to Columbus, 
Indiana on Saturday, April 18, for an Architectural 
Guided Bus Tour. We will meet in the school parking 
lot at 8:40 a.m. and car pool to the Visitor Center. 
The tour is approximately 2 hours long and the cost 
is $25.00 per person. We will have lunch at the 
conclusion of the tour.  We have a 12 passenger bus 
reserved at this time. If we do not fill the bus, we will 
release the private bus and sign up as individual 
participants for a public tour. The tour is open to 
anyone. We must have reservations by January 31. 
Please call or text Anita Moody at 317-918-0997 or 
email moodyak1@yahoo.com.    

 
 

 

Senior Prom 

The 8th grade class will once again host a 

“Senior Prom” for all our “young at 

heart” parishioners. This year’s theme, 

“Dancing through the Decades,” will give 

you the perfect opportunity to forget 

about the cold weather for an evening, 

have a wonderful spaghetti dinner, and spend time getting to 

know some of our wonderful students, while dancing and 

playing bingo. The date is Saturday, February 8, following the 

5 p.m. Mass. Please call the Parish Center, 317-357-8352, or 

email, pclegg@littleflowerparish.org, by Monday, February 3, 

if you plan to attend.   
 

Knights of Columbus Fatima Event Center 
1040 North Post Road 

 

The Knights of Columbus Fatima Council No. 3228 will host an All-
You-Can-Eat Breakfast on Sunday, February 2, 2020 from 8:30 
a.m. to Noon. All are encouraged to come and enjoy a breakfast 
buffet that includes: scrambled eggs, bacon a/o sausage, biscuits 
and gravy, pancakes, fried potatoes, fresh fruit, pastry, as well as 
coffee, milk and orange juice. The cost is $6.00 for adults, $4.00 for 
children under 12, and children under 5 are free.  
 

BINGO is every Tuesday from 9:30 a.m. to Noon. We have a 
$1,000 Jackpot.  
 

The Treasure Hunt Board Drawing is every Friday night. Tickets 
are on sale (#147824). The Jackpot is growing weekly. Tickets are 
available Monday – Friday from 11:00 a.m. - 9 p.m. The kitchen 
opens at 6 p.m. Come, bring a friend, enjoy a light dinner and some 
great camaraderie. 
 

  You Can Help Your Marriage – Do you feel alone in your 

marriage? If so, there is help. Retrouvaille (pronounced retro-vi 

with a long i) means “rediscovery” and offers the chance to 

rediscover yourself, your spouse, and a loving relationship in your 

marriage. Tens of thousands of couples headed for divorce have 

successfully saved their marriages by attending the weekend and 

follow-up sessions. Retrouvaille is a not spiritual retreat, 

sensitivity group, seminar, or social gathering. To learn more 

about the program or to register for the March 13-15, 2020 

 weekend in Tipton Indiana and follow-up post-weekend sessions 

in Indianapolis, visit the website at www.HelpOurMarriage.com 

or www.retrouvaille.org. You can also email: 

RetrouIndy@gmail.com or call 317-489-6811 for confidential 

registration information. 

 

Registration is open for Summer Camp 
at CYO Camp Rancho Framasa 

Camp Rancho Framasa welcomes youth to the outdoors to 
hear God’s voice and seek the Holy Spirit in the beauty of 
nature. Nestled in the hills of Brown County, CYO Camp 
was established in 1946. There are inclusive camp 
programs available for children age 5-18, which include 
eight weeks of summer camp and four weeks of day camp 
around Indianapolis. Visit our website for more information 
about our organization and to register online: 
www.campranchoframasa.org or for more information 
contact Lauren V at registrar@campranchoframasa.org.     
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STEWARDSHIP CORNER   
Your Gifts of Treasure 

 

Weekly Budget Goal $           13,550.00 
      Collection of January 25 and 26     $             7,072.96    

      Electronic Contributions 1/20 – 1/24 $             2,871.91 

Fiscal Year 2019-2020 Actual  $         397,983.91 

Fiscal Year 2019-2020 Budget  $         420,050.00   

Fiscal Year 2019-2020 YTD DEFICIT $         - 22,066.09  
 

Home Improvement Fund 

November Contributions $       1,822.55 

December Contributions  $       2,194.64 

January Contributions  $       1,995.64 
 

Untied Catholic Appeal 
(gifts processed as of 1/23/2020) 

The Archdiocesan United Catholic Appeal, Christ Our Hope, has been 
going on for about 12 weeks, and as you can see we are about $31,000 
short of our goal, and only 13% of parish households have 
participated. The Archdiocese will soon begin follow up with those 
who have not responded. Will you please consider helping us reach 
our goal? You should have received your intention card in the mail, but 
there are extras available at the Church doors. If you have not yet 
turned your card in, please do so as soon as possible. You may place 
them in the regular collection or mail them to the Archdiocese in the 
envelope provided. Please be as generous as possible to help our 
parish meet our goal. The United Catholic Appeal funds many shared 
ministries from which all parishes benefit.  

  Parish Goal                                                                        $55,359.00 
# of gifts pledged                                                                         117  

Amount of gifts received of pledged                               $24,121.00 
 

Coming Soon! 
Watch your mail for your annual  

Stewardship Intention Card.  
Intention weekend will be February 15/16.  

Please plan to return your completed card to Mass that weekend.   
 

 

On Sunday, February 16, at the 9:30 

a.m. Mass we will celebrate the Rite of 

Illumination with the children making 

their First Eucharist this spring. The 

children have been learning about how 

we celebrate as a family and as God’s 

people.  This rite reinforces their baptism and a reminder that as 

Christians we are especially happy because we know that Jesus is 

present with us when we come together to celebrate. They will 

receive a lit candle from their parents as a reminder of the light 

of Christ. Please pray for these families during this preparation 

time.   
 

NOW HIRING at CYO Camp Rancho Framasa 
Multiple positions available. Begins May 24, 2020. Be a part of our faith filled, 
welcoming staff community in a beautiful outdoor setting while working with 
the youth of the Catholic church.   Program Staff facilitate visiting groups in 
outdoor education, leadership/team building, guest rental groups, and 
Catholic retreats. Ability to be an expressive minister of faith, be hands on 
and be flexible in the camp environment. Four month OR nine-month 
commitment. Housing provided. Visit our website for more information about 
our organization and to apply online at www.campranchoframasa.org or for 
more information contact Angi at angi@campranchoframasa.org.   

 

 

 
News from Cathedral High School 

 

Shadow at Cathedral High School 
Come be a VIP—“Very IRISH Person”—for a day! We invite all 8th grade 
students to spend a day in the life of one of our students, meeting teachers, 
attending classes and experiencing what being IRISH is all about! Visiting 
students will be hosted by a freshman student who has similar co-curricular 
interests and/or academic abilities. Go to gocathedral.com/shadow for more 
information or contact Maribeth Cloud at mcloud@gocathedral.com. 
 

Middle School Band Night with The Pride of the Irish 
Join Cathedral’s High School Band on February 21. All 7th and 8th students 
are invited to play with the Irish Pep Band during a high school basketball 
game. Register now at gocathedral.com/pepbandnight. 
 

STEM Conference for students 5th through 8th Grade 
Register today for Cathedral’s first ever STEM Conference offered to all 5th 
through 8th grade students, February 22, 8:30 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. You will get 
firsthand experience with Cathedral Teachers and Students. Registration is 
$50 and includes T-shirt and Lunch. Register today at 
gocathedral.com/stemconference. 

 

Applications for Admission 
Applications for the Class of 2024 are now open! To 
apply, please visit www.scecina.org/admissions.  
 

Scholarships for 8th graders 
Scecina is pleased to offer several scholarships for 
incoming freshmen. To review these scholarships 
and the requirements, please visit 
www.scecina.org/scholarships. For applications that 
require an application and/or essay submission, the 

deadline is March 16, 2020. 
  

Registration Fees 
An annual registration fee of $250 is required for each family who is enrolling 
a student at Scecina. Families with multiple students will pay the family 
registration fee on the oldest student enrolled at Scecina. If you complete the 
Tuition Assistance Application or complete the Tuition Assistance Waiver by 
March 20, 2020, you are able to pay an "Early" Registration Fee of $125.  

 

 
Reconciliation Retreat 

On Saturday, February 15, from 10 a.m. until noon, in Duffey Hall, 

our parish sacramental program will host a retreat for parents and 

children preparing for the Sacrament of Reconciliation. There will 

be opportunities for both parents and children to deepen their 

understanding of the gift of God’s presence and love in the 

sacrament. Please plan to attend this important retreat for 

parents and children preparing to celebrate their First 

Reconciliation this coming year. Please note this retreat is part 

of your child’s formation for the Sacrament of Reconciliation 

and attendance of your child and at least one parent is 

required.  If you have questions, please call Lisa Gibbons at 357-

8352 ext. 33 or email lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org. We look 

forward to sharing this special time with you and your family. 
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